
 

September 20, 2017 
 
Dear Congress: 
 
As you consider the Fiscal Year 2018 Appropriations bill, we urge you to preserve the nearly 50 years of 
public and environmental health protections by providing at least level funding to the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) and its workforce to carry out its core functions. 
 
As you know, the Administration has called for a 31 percent reduction in EPA’s budget.  If such a cut were 
implemented, it would return EPA’s budget to its lowest level in nearly its entire 47-year history and would 
sacrifice the health and welfare of Americans.  
 
EPA has already experienced a steady erosion of its budget over the last few years, currently at nearly its 
lowest level in real dollars in 40 years. The scope of the proposed cuts for FY 2018 represent a threat to 
some of the nation’s core public health protections and would adversely affect the environmental 
partnership between EPA, states, and local governments. That partnership has allowed states to carry 
out programs to protect their citizens, air, land and water.  With sharply diminished, or no, funding, the 
states will still have obligations – including legal obligations–to carry out many programs. Therefore, deep 
budget cuts will suddenly impose significant new funding requirements–including some unfunded 
mandates–on states. 
 
To the extent that states cannot make up for the loss of EPA grant funds, public health will be put at risk. 
In addition, in the case of Superfund and brownfields programs, deep funding cuts will mean slower, 
longer cleanups, causing more economic harm to communities. 
 
EPA provides distinct expertise, scientific leadership, and funding to protect public health. It also enables 
states to take a strong role in the design and implementation of environmental protection laws, rules, and 
programs. As such, we urge you to oppose the proposed deep budget cuts to the agency, and to fund 
EPA at no less than FY17 levels. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
George S. Aburn, Jr., Director, Air and Radiation Administration, Maryland Department of the 
Environment, Annapolis, MD 
James Albis, State Representative, District 99, Connecticut House of Representatives, East Haven, CT 
Andrea Alessandro, Senator, District 2, Arizona State Senate, Tucson, AZ 
Burkley Allen, Council Member, District 18, Nashville Metro Council, Nashville, TN 
Susan Almy, State Representative, District 13, New Hampshire House of Representatives, Lebanon, NH 
Marc Alston, Ecosystem Stewardship Team, U.S. EPA, Denver, CO 
Bruce Andersen, Director, Department of Air Quality, Unified Government Health Department, Kansas 
City, KS 
Marti Anderson, State Representative, District 36, Iowa House of Representatives, Des Moines, IA 
Nickie J. Antonio, State Representative, District 13, Ohio House of Representatives, Lakewood, OH 
Patrice Arent, State Representative, District 36, Utah House of Representatives, Millcreek, UT 
Tony Avella, State Senator, District 11, New York State Senate, Bayside, NY 
Phil Barnhart, State Representative, District 11, Oregon House of Representatives, Eugene, OR 
Regina A. Barrow, State Senator, District 15, Louisiana State Senate, Baton Rouge, LA 
Yolanda Baumgartner, Co-Chair, Sustainable Hanover Committee, Hanover NH 
Cecily Beall, Associate Director, Air Quality Division, District of Columbia's Department of Energy and 
Environment, Washington, DC 
Roberta B. Beavers, State Representative, District 2, Maine House of Representatives, South Berwick, 
ME 
KC Becker, Majority Leader, State Representative, Colorado House of Representatives, Denver, CO 
Bill Becker, Former Executive Director, National Association of Clean Air Agencies, Washington, DC 
Jeremy Becker, Air Quality Manager, Polk County Air Quality Division, Des Moines, IA 
Olivia Cajero Bedford, Senator, District 3, Arizona State Senate, Tucson, AZ 



 

Jennifer Benson, State Representative, District 37, Massachusetts House of Representatives, 
Middlesex, MA 
Christine Berg, Mayor, City of Lafayette, Lafayette, CO 
Seth Berry, State Representative, District 55, Maine House of Representatives, Bowdoinham, ME 
Steven Bieda, State Senator, District 9, Michigan State Senate, Lansing, MI 
Bernardo Bieler, Division Chief, Division of Environmental Resources Management, Miami-Dade County 
Department of Regulatory and Economic Resources, Miami, FL 
Laurie Bishop, Representative, House District 60, Montana State Legislature, Livingston, MT 
Joshua Boschee, State Representative, District 44, North Dakota House of Representatives, Fargo, ND 
Aaron Brockett, City Councilmember, City of Boulder, CO, Boulder, CO 
Tony Brodess, Monitoring Technician, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
Robert L. Brown, State Representative, District 116, SC House of Representatives, Charleston, SC 
David Buchwald, Assembly Member, District 93, New York State Assembly, Mount Kisco, NY 
David Bulova, Delegate, District 37, Virginia House of Delegates, Fairfax, VA 
Kevin Burns, Mayor, Town of Dillon, Dillon, CO 
Romy M. Cachola, State Representative, District 30, Hawaii House of Representatives, Honolulu, HI 
Jeanine Calkin, State Senator, District 30, Rhode Island General Assembly, Warwick, RI 
Carol Campbell, Former Assistant Regional Administrator, Ecosystems Protection and Remediation, 
U.S. EPA, Denver, CO 
Karen Camper, State Representative, Tennessee, District 87, National Council of Environmental 
Legislators, Washington, DC 
Polly Campion, State Representative, District 123, New Hampshire House of Representatives, Grafton, 
NH 
Jefferis R. Canan, Supervisor, Compliance, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
Mark Cardenas, State Representative, District 19, Arizona House of Representatives, Phoenix, AZ 
Al Carr, State Delegate, District 18, Maryland House of Delegates, Kensington, MD 
Jim Carruthers, Mayor, City of Traverse City, Traverse City, MI 
Stanley Chang, State Senator, District 4, Hawaii State Senate, Honolulu, HI 
Gail Chasey, State Representative, District 18, New Mexico House of Representatives, Albuquerque, NM 
Martha Fuller Clark, State Senator, District 21, New Hampshire State Senate, Portsmouth, NH 
Stuart A. Clark, Air Quality Program Manager, WA State Department of Ecology, Olympia, WA 
John I. Clark, Mayor, Town of Ridgway, Ridgway, CO 
Martha Cochran, Member, Greensboro Ridge Stewardship Committee, Hanover Conservation Council, 
Hanover, NH 
David Cook, Alderman Ward 1, Shirley City Council, Shirley, AR 
Janice Cooper, State Representative, District 47, Maine House of Representatives, Yarmouth, ME 
Kelly Crawford, Branch Chief, Air Quality Division, Compliance and Enforcement Branch, DC 
Department of Energy and Environment, Washington, DC 
Richard Creagan, MD, State Representative, District 5, Hawaii House of Representatives, Honolulu, HI 
Barbara Flynn Currie, State Representative, District 25, Illinois House of Representatives, Chicago, IL 
Renny Cushing, State Representative, District 21, New Hampshire House of Representatives, Hampton, 
NH 
Julian Cyr, State Senator, Massachusetts State Senate, Truro, MA 
Dale Davidson, Air Pollution Control Specialist II, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
David Deen, Chair Natural Resources, Fish and Wildlife Committee, Vermont House of Representatives, 
Westminster, VT 
Dale Denno, State Representative, District 45, Maine House of Representatives, Cumberland, ME 
Daniel Dick, Mayor, City of Federal Heights, Federal Heights, CO 
Patrick Diegnan, Jr., State Senator, District 18, New Jersey State Senate, South Plainfield, NJ 
Jay Diener, President, Seabrook-Hamptons Estuary Alliance, Hampton, NH 
Jackie Dingfelder, Former State Senator, District 23, Oregon State Senate, Portland, OR 
Jeffrey Dinowitz, Assemblyman, District 81, New York State Assembly, Bronx, NY 
Robert J. Donchez, Mayor, City of Bethlehem, Bethlehem, PA 
Bill Dotzler, State Senator, District 31, Iowa State Senate, Des Moines, IA 
Jae P. Douglas, Environmental Health Director, Multnomah County Health, Portland, OR 
Harriet Drummond, State Representative, District 16, Alaska House of Representatives, Juneau, AK 



 

Thomas S. Dunlop, Environmental Public Health Advocate, Pitkin County Environmental Health 
Department, Aspen, CO 
Mary Ann Dunwell, State Representative, District 84, Montana House of Representatives, Helena, MT 
Lori Ehrlich, State Representative, District 8, Massachusetts House of Representatives, Essex, MA 
Janet Ellis, State Representative, District 81, Montana Legislature, Helena, MT 
Sue Errington, State Representative, District 34, Indiana House of Representatives, Muncie, IN 
Tom Facey, State Senator, District 48, Montana State Senate, Missoula, MT 
Steve Farley, State Senator, Arizona State Senate, Phoenix, AZ 
Jessica Fay, State Representative, District 66, Maine House of Representatives, Raymond, ME 
Ryan Fecteau, State Representative, Maine House of Representatives, Biddeford, ME 
Steve Fenberg, Colorado State Senator, District 18, Colorado State Senate, Boulder, CO 
Dylan Fernandes, State Representative, Massachusetts House of Representatives, Falmouth, MA 
Jake Fey, State Representative, District 27, Washington House of Representatives, Tacoma, WA 
Laura Fine, State Representative, District 17, Illinois House of Representatives, Glenview, IL 
Joe Fitzgibbon, State Representative, District 34, Washington House of Representatives, Seattle, WA 
Mike Foote, State Representative, District 12, Colorado House of Representatives, Boulder, CO 
David Fraser-Hidalgo, State Delegate, District 15, Maryland House of Delegates, Boyds, MD 
David Frockt, State Senator, District 46, Washington State Senate, Seattle, WA 
Mike Gabbard, State Senator, District 20, Hawaii State Senate, Kapolei, HI 
Robyn Gabel, State Representative, District 18, Illinois House of Representatives, Evanston, IL 
Mary Gade, Former Director, Illinois EPA, Springfield, IL 
Kate Gallego, Councilwoman, District 8, Phoenix City Council, Phoenix, AZ 
Kathie Gannon, Commissioner, DeKalb County, GA, Decatur, GA 
Les Gara, Representative, District 20, Alaska House of Representatives, Anchorage, AK 
Berta Gardner, State Senator, District 18, Alaska State Senate, Juneau, AK 
Sara Gideon, State Representative, District 48, Maine House of Representatives, Freeport, ME 
Wayne Gieselman, Division Administrator (Retired), Iowa Department of Natural Resources, Des 
Moines, IA 
Gary Gill, Former Environmental Health Director, Hawaii Department of Health, Honolulu, HI 
Martin Gitlin, City Board Member, Town of Silver Plume, City Plume, CO 
Chris Giunchigliani, Vice-Chairman, Clark County Commission, Las Vegas, NV 
Rick Glazier, Executive Director, North Carolina Justice Center, Raleigh, NC 
Geoff Gratwick, State Senator, District 9, Maine State Senate, Bangor, ME 
Joseph Gresko, State Representative, District 121, Connecticut House of Representatives, Stratford, CT 
Michael Griffin, Executive Director, County Executives of America, Washington, DC 
Julia Griffin, Town Manager, Town of Hanover, Hanover, NH 
Reed Gusciora, Deputy Majority Leader, New Jersey General Assembly, Trenton, NJ 
Robert Hagan, Former State Senator, District 33, Former State Senator/Representative, Youngstown, 
OH 
James R. Handy, State Representative, District 58, Maine House of Representatives, Lewiston, ME 
Chris Hansen, State Representative, District 6, Colorado House of Representatives, Denver, CO 
G.A. Hardaway, State Representative, District 93, Tennessee House of Representatives, Memphis, TN 
Jeff Hart, Former Acting Comptroller and Planning Director, Region 8, U.S. EPA, Denver, CO 
Ken Helm, State Representative, District 34, Oregon House of Representatives, Beaverton, OR 
Martha Hennessey, State Senator, District 5, New Hampshire State Senate, Concord, NH 
Patricia Higgins, State Representative, New Hampshire House of Representatives, Grafton, NH 
Bobby J. Hopewell, Mayor, City of Kalamazoo, Kalamazoo, MI 
Frank Hornstein, State Representative, District 61A, Minnesota House of Representatives, Minneapolis, 
MN 
Melissa Hortman, State Representative, District 36B, Minnesota House of Representatives, Minneapolis, 
MN 
Keith M. Hurley, Executive Director/ Air Pollution Control Officer, Yakima Regional Clean Air Agency, 
Yakima, WA 
Les Ihara, Jr., State Senator, District 10, Hawaii State Senate, Honolulu, HI 
Jani Iwamoto, State Senator, District 4, Utah State Senate, Salt Lake City, UT 



 

Jennifer Jacobs, Professor of Civil and Environmental Engineering, Director of the Infrastructure and 
Climate Network (ICNet), University of New Hampshire, Durham, NH 
Daisy D. James, Bureau Chief, Houston Health Department, Bureau of Pollution Control and Prevention, 
Houston, TX 
Lisa Jeter, Air Pollution Control Specialist II, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
Clark Johnson, State Representative, District 19A, Minnesota House of Representatives, Minneapolis, 
MN 
Sheldon Johnson, State Representative, District 67B, Minnesota House of Representatives, St. Paul, 
MN 
Mina Johnson, Council Member, District 23, Metro Nashville & Davidson County, Nashville, TN 
Dionne Johnston, Treasurer, City of Bayfield, Bayfield, WI 
Scott Johnstone, Former Secretary, Agency of Natural Resources, Montpelier, VT 
Amber Joiner, Assembly Member, District 24, Nevada Legislature, Reno, NV 
Kathleen F. Jones, Scientist, Cold Regions Research and Engineering Laboratory, U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers, Hanover, NH 
Jan Jones, Former Mayor, City of Las Vegas, Las Vegas 
Andy Josephson, State Representative, District 17, Alaska State House of Representatives, Anchorage, 
AK 
Ruth Kagi, State Representative, District 32, Washington House of Representatives, Seattle, WA 
Jay Kahn, State Senator, District 10, New Hampshire State Senate, Keene, NH 
Robert J. Kard, Director, Air Pollution Control, San Diego County Air Pollution Control District, San 
Diego, CA 
Heather Kawecki, Permits, Inspections, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
Tim Kearney, Mayor, Swarthmore Borough, Swarthmore, PA 
Beth Kerttula, Former State Representative (Minority Leader), District 3, Alaska State House of 
Representatives, Anchorage, AK 
Allison Knab, Chair, Stratham Conservation Commission, Stratham, NH 
Kaye Kory, Delegate, District 38, Virginia House of Delegates, Fairfax, VA 
John Kowalko, State Representative, District 25, Delaware House of Representatives, Newark, DE 
Liz Krueger, State Senator, District 28, New York State Senate, New York, NY 
Barbara Kwetz, Former Director, Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, Boston, MA 
Sarah Kyle, State Senator, District 30, Tennessee State Senate, Memphis, TN 
Mitchell J. Landrieu, Mayor, City of New Orleans, New Orleans, LA 
Fue Lee, State Representative, District 59A, Minnesota House of Representatives, Minneapolis, MN 
Alfonso Lopez, Delegate, District 49, Virginia House of Delegates, Fairfax, VA 
Matthew LoPresti, State Representative, District 41, Hawaii House of Representatives, Honolulu, HI 
Nicole Lowen, State Representative, District 6, Hawaii House of Representatives, Kailua-Kona, HI 
Stephen Majkut, Former Chief of Air Resources, Department of Environmental Management, 
Providence, RI 
Edith Makra, Director of Environmental Initiatives, Metropolitan Mayors Caucus, Chicago, IL 
John Emerson Mann, State Representative, District 2, New Hampshire House of Representatives, 
Concord, NH 
Jennifer Marsee, Acting Director, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
Roland Martin, State Representative, District 150, Maine House of Representatives, Sinclair, ME 
John Marty, State Senator, District 66, Minnesota Senate, Minneapolis, MN 
John Marz, Mayor Pro Tempore, Henderson City Council, Henderson, NV 
Mary Lou Marzian, State Representative, District 34, KY General Assembly, Jefferson, KY 
Tim Mathern, State Senator, District 11, North Dakota State Senate, Fargo, ND 
Karen May, State Representative, District 58, Illinois House of Representatives, Highland Park, IL 
Janet McCabe, Former Air Director, Indiana Department of Environmental Management (1993-2005), 
Indianapolis, IN 
Stephen McCarter, State Representative, District 154, Pennsylvania House of Representatives, 
Glenside, PA 
Jay McCreight, State Representative, District 51, Maine House of Representatives, Harpswell, ME 
David McManus, Chair, Sustainable Hanover Committee, Hanover, NH 
Mary McNally, State Senator, District 24, Montana State Senate, Billings, MT 



 

Douglas McVay, Former Chief of Air Resources, Department of Environmental Management, 
Providence, RI 
Gina Melaragno, State Representative, District 62, Maine House of Representatives, Auburn, ME 
Timothy Method, Deputy Commissioner, former Indiana Department of Environmental Management, 
Indianapolis, IN 
Rebecca Millett, State Senator, District 29, Maine State Senate, South Portland, ME 
Dave Miramant, State Senator, District 12, Maine State Senate, Camden, ME 
Ali Mirzakhalili, Director, Division of Air Quality, Delaware Department of Natural Resources and 
Environmental Control, Newark, DE 
John M. Mizuno, State Representative, District 28, Hawaii House of Representatives, Honolulu, HI 
Kimberly J. Monaghan, State Representative, District 30, Maine House of Representatives, Cape 
Elizabeth, ME 
David Moon, State Delegate, District 20, Maryland House of Delegates, Silver Spring, MD 
Matt Moonen, State Representative, District 118, Maine House of Representatives, Portland, ME 
Eileen Moran, Unit Supervisor, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
Adam Morfeld, State Senator, District 40, Nebraska State Senate, Lincoln, NE 
Julie Morrison, State Senator, District 29, Illinois State Senate, Deerfield, IL 
Mary Jane Mulligan, State Representative, District 12, New Hampshire General Court, Concord, NH 
Laura Murphy, State Senator, District 28, Illinois State Senate, Des Plaines, IL 
Mary Mushinsky, State Representative, District 85, Connecticut House of Representatives, Wallingford, 
CT 
Elaine Nekritz, State Representative, District 57, Illinois House of Representatives, Buffalo Grove, IL 
Sharon Nelson, Democratic Caucus Leader/State Senator, District 34, Washington State Senate, 
Seattle, WA 
Tom Neltner, Former Assistant Commissioner for the Office of Pollution Prevention and Technical 
Assistance, Formerly with Indiana Department of Environmental Management, Indianapolis, IN 
Jerry Newton, State Senator, District 37, Minnesota State Senate, Minneapolis, MN 
Jordan Norley, Mayor, Borough of West Chester, West Chester, PA 
Marilyn Null, State Community Involvement Specialist, U.S. EPA, Denver, CO 
Freddie O'Connell, Council Member, District 19, City of Nashville, Nashville, TN 
Daniel O'Donnell, Assembly Member, District 69, New York State Assembly, New York, NY 
Liz Olson, State Representative, District 07B, Minnesota House of Representatives, Duluth, MN 
Daniel O'Malley, Councilmember, Ward 4, City of Lakewood, OH, Lakewood, OH 
Felix W. Ortiz, Assistant Speaker, Assembly Member, District 51, New York State Assembly, Brooklyn, 
NY 
Edward Osienski, State Representative, District 24, Delaware House of Representatives, Newark, DE 
Stephen S. Ours, Chief, Air Quality Permitting, District of Columbia Department of Energy and 
Environment, Washington, DC 
Marc Pacheco, State Senator, District 1, Massachusetts State Senate, Taunton, MA 
Jane Parker, Supervisor, District 4, Monterey County, Marina, CA 
Amy Paulin, Assembly Member, District 88, New York State Assembly, Scarsdale, NY 
Fran Pavley, Former State Senator, District 27, California State Senate, Los Angeles, CA 
Capi Peck, City Director, City of Little Rock, Little Rock, AR 
Dick Pedersen, Director 2008 - 2016, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, Portland, OR 
Jodi Perras, Former Deputy Commissioner (1996-97), Indiana Department of Environmental 
Management, Indianapolis, IN 
Teresa S. Pierce, State Representative, District 44, Maine House of Representatives, Falmouth, Maine 
Dave Pinto, State Representative, District 64B, Minnesota House of Representatives, St. Paul, MN 
Dave Pinto, State Representative, District 64B, Minnesota House of Representatives, St. Paul, MN 
Corinne Platt, Mayor, Town of Ophir, Ophir, CO 
Rachel Pogue, Air Pollution Permit Specialist, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
John H.  Quigley, Former Secretary, PA Department of Environmental Protection, Harrisburg, PA 
Julia Ratti, State Senator, District 13, Nevada State Senate, Sparks, NV 
Loren Raun, Chief Environmental Science Officer, Houston Health Department, Houston, TX 
Lois Galgay Reckitt, State Representative, District 31, Maine House of Representatives, South Portland, 
ME 



 

Judith Ann Reeve, Member Emeriti, Conservation Commission, Hanover NH 
Ann Rest, State Senate, District 45, Minnesota State Senate, Minneapolis, MN 
Karl Rhoads, State Senator, District 13, Hawaii State Senate, Honolulu, HI 
Billy Richardson, State Representative, District 44, NC General Assembly, House of Reps., Fayetteville, 
NC 
Don Richardson, Chairman, Arkansas Natural Resources Commission, Little Rock, AR 
Gordon Ringberg, Mayor, City of Bayfield, Bayfield, WI 
Felix Rivera, Assembly Member, District 4, Anchorage Assembly, Anchorage, AK 
Barrett Rock, Professor Emeritus, University of New Hampshire, Durham, NH 
Christine Rolfes, State Senator, District 23, Washington State Senate, Bainbridge Island, WA 
Angela Romero, House Democrat Assistant Whip/State Representative, District 26, Utah House of 
Representatives, Salt Lake City, UT 
Robert Roseen, Board Member, Stratham Planning Board, Stratham, NH 
Nancy Rotering, Mayor, City of Highland Park, Highland Park, IL 
Jim Roth, President, A New Energy, Oklahoma City, OK 
John Rowe, Air Pollution Control Equipment Specialist, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, 
OH 
Ilana Rubel, Assistant Minority Leader, Iowa House of Representatives, Des Moines, IA 
Fay Rubin, Director of the GRANIT System, University of New Hampshire, Earth Systems Research 
Center, Durham, NH 
Russell Ruderman, State Senator, District 2, Hawaii State Senate, Puna, HI 
Diane Russell, Former State Representative, District 120, Maine House of Representatives, Portland, 
ME 
Kevin Ryan, State Representative, District 135, Connecticut House of Representatives, Montville, CT 
Denis Rydjeski, Secretary, Sierra Club Upper Valley Group, Hanover, NH 
Deane Rykerson, State Representative, District 1, Maine House of Representatives, Kittery, Maine 
Warwick Sabin, State Representative, District 33, Arkansas House of Representatives, Little Rock, AR 
Calvin K.Y. Say, Speaker Emeritus, State Representative, District 20, Hawaii State House of 
Representatives, Honolulu, HI 
Mike Schlossberg, State Representative, District 132, Pennsylvania House of Representatives, 
Allentown, PA 
Judith Schwank, State Senator, District 11, Pennsylvania State Senate, Reading, PA 
James M. Seif, Former Secretary, Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection, Harrisburg, PA 
Kassahun Sellassie, PhD, PE, Director of Air Management Services, City of Philadelphia, Department of 
Health, AMS, Philadelphia, PA 
Katrina Shankland, State Representative, District 71, Wisconsin House of Representatives, Stevens 
Point, WI 
Bettyann Sheats, State Representative, District 64, Maine House of Representatives, Auburn, ME 
Marjorie Shepardson, State Representative, District 10, New Hampshire House of Representatives, 
Marlborough, NH 
Jo Anne Simon, Assembly Member, District 52, New York State Assembly, Brooklyn, NY 
Jason Simon, Compliance, Open Burning, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
Steve Sisolak, Chairman, Clark County Commission, Las Vegas, NV 
Michael J. Skindell, State Senator, District 23, Ohio State Senate, Lakewood, OH 
Colby Sledge, Council Member, District 17, Nashville-Davidson County Metro Council, Nashville, TN 
Paul Sloan, Former Director of the Bureau of Environment and Deputy Commissioner, Tennessee 
Department of Environment and Conservation, Nashville, TN 
Ellie Hill Smith, State Representative, District 94, Montana House of Representatives, Missoula, MT 
Suzanne Smith, State Representative, District 8, New Hampshire House of Representatives, Grafton, 
NH 
Jeanne Sorg, Mayor, Ambler Borough, Ambler, PA 
Rosemary G. Spalding, Former General Counsel, Indiana Department of Environmental Management, 
Indianapolis, Indiana 
Art Staed, State Representative, District 37, Iowa House of Representatives, Cedar Rapids, IA 
Derek Stanford, State Representative, District 1, Washington House of Representatives, Shoreline, WA 



 

Richard A. Stedman, Air Pollution Control Officer, Monterey Bay Air Resources District, Monterey Bay, 
CA 
Roger Stephenson, Commission Member, PREP and New Hampshire Coastal Risks and Hazards 
Commission, Portsmouth, NH 
Mimi Stewart, State Senator, District 17, New Mexico State Senate, Albuquerque, NM 
Mark Stodola, Mayor, City of Little Rock, Little Rock, AR 
Kim Stone, City Councilwoman, City of Highland Park, Highland Park, IL 
Mary Sullivan, State Representative, District 58, Vermont House of Representatives, Burlington, VT 
Roy Takumi, State Representative, District 35, Hawaii House of Representatives, Pearl City, HI 
Geran Tarr, State Representative, District 17, Alaska State House, Anchorage, AK 
Hardy H. Tate, State Representative (04-08), Wyoming House of Representatives, Cheyenne, WY 
Kris Teegardin, Mayor, City of Edgewater, Edgewater, CO 
Mark N. Templeton, Former Department Director, Missouri Department of Natural Resources, Jefferson 
City, MO 
Denise Tepler, State Representative, District 54, Maine House of Representatives, Topsham, ME 
Cynthia Thielen, State Representative, District 50, Hawaii House of Representatives, Kailua-Kaneohe 
Bay, HI 
Laura Thielen, State Senator, District 25, Hawaii State Senate, Honolulu, HI 
Lynn Thompson, Office Supervisor, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
Elizabeth Thomson, State Representative, District 24, New Mexico House of Representatives, 
Albuquerque, NM 
Ryan Tipping, State Representative, District 123, Maine House of Representatives, Orono, ME 
James Kunane Tokioka, State Representative, District 15, Hawaii House of Representatives, Honolulu, 
HI 
Heather McTeer Toney, Former Mayor, City of Greenville, Greenville, MS 
Ralph Tucker, State Representative, District 50, Maine House of Representatives, Brunswick, ME 
Mary Uhl, Former Air Quality Bureau Chief, New Mexico Environment Department, Santa Fe, NM 
Richard Valentinetti, Former Director of the Vermont Dept. of Environmental Conservation’s Air Pollution 
Control Division, State of Vermont, Moretown, VT 
Bruce Vierheller, Mayor, Town of Lake City, Lake City, CO 
Greg Vitali, State Representative, District 166, Pennsylvania House of Representatives, Havertown, PA 
Eloise Vitelli, State Senator, District 23, Maine State Senate, Arrowsic, Maine 
Doug Von Gausig, Mayor, Town of Clarkdale, Clarkdale, AZ 
JoAnn Ward, State Representative, District 53A, Minnesota House of Representatives, Minneapolis, MN 
Kesha Washington, Air Pollution Tech. II, Regional Air Pollution Control Agency, Dayton, OH 
David Watters, State Senator, District 4, New Hampshire State Senate, Dover, NH 
Sam Weaver, Council Member, City of Boulder City Council, Boulder, CO 
Kathy Webb, Vice Mayor, Little Rock City Board, Little Rock, AR 
Karen Weigert, Former Chief Sustainability Officer, City of Chicago, Chicago, IL 
Mark A.  Wheatley, State Representative, District 35, Utah House of Representatives, Salt Lake City, UT 
Erik White, Executive Director, Placer County Air Pollution Control District, Auburn, CA 
Ann Williams, State Representative, District 11, Illinois House of Representatives, Chicago, IL 
Mike Wireman, National Ground Water Expert, U.S. EPA, Boulder, CO 
Brett A. Withers, Council Member, District 6, Metropolitan Council of Nashville and Davidson County, 
Nashville, TN 
Robert Wittenberg, State Representative, District 27, Michigan House of Representatives, Oak Park, MI 
Mike Woodard, State Senator, District 22, North Carolina State Senate, Durham, NC 
Zachary Wyatt-Gomez, Former Missouri State Representative, District 2, Missouri House of 
Representatives, Kirksville, MO 
Steve Yeager, Assembly Member, District 9, Nevada Legislature, Las Vegas, NV 
Dan Zwonitzer, State Representative, District 43, Wyoming House of Representatives, Cheyenne, WY 

 


